
FRI 20th APRIL NEWSLETTER 
Dear Parents 

SUMMER FAIR 

What a wonderful day we had on Sunday! It was fantastic to see so many families in School, having fun in the 

sunshine together. Thank you so much to everyone who helped to make the event such a success. An extra thanks to 

our fantastic FRHPS committee for their team effort, and Jess Hayward and Rosina Barnett (our wonderful co-chairs) 

for their excellent co-ordination. Details on the totals raised to follow soon! 

SPORTS DAYS 

We were blessed with such gorgeous weather (a little too gorgeous at times!) for our Sports Days this week. The 

smiles on the faces of both the children and their families was wonderful to see. From the Nursery car races to the 

tightly fought races that led to Peter being crowned overall winners, the two days showed the athleticism, good 

sportsmanship and team spirit of our children. Well done to everyone who took part, including those who braved the 

parent races! A huge thank you to our fantastic PE team; Mrs Bowles, Mrs Luscombe and Mrs Morris.  

RESULTS 

In both Pre-Prep and Prep, the number of points between 2nd and 3rd was very small! 

Well done Peter! 

BOOK CASE 

You may have noticed our wonderful new bookcase that has been made for us by a very creative and talented group 

of parents from recycled pallets. The book case, located outside Middle Prep,  will now house books for children to 

read at break times. Thank you to the Kattapuram, Parker, Nunes, Sargent and Saville families for all their hard work. 

Any donations of good quality children’s books to add to the bookshelves would be most welcomed.  

MUFTI DAY 

There will be a mufti (own clothes) day next Wednesday 22nd June to raise money for equipment for the new Play 

House in the Adventure Playground. Children may wear their own clothes to School in exchange for a minimum 

donation of £2. This can be paid in cash on the day or via the ParentMail shop. Children attending the Good 

Shepherd Liturgy will need to wear School uniform please.      Mrs Norville 

Pre-Prep 

1st Peter 

2nd Gerald 

3rd Campion 

4th Patricia 

Prep 

1st Peter 

2nd Campion 

3rd Patricia 

4th Gerald 

Overall Results 

1st Peter 

2nd Campion 

3rd Patricia 

4th Gerald 
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SWIMMING GALA 

We are looking forward to our end of year Swimming Gala that takes place on Friday 24th June between 2.30pm and 

3.30pm. This will involve all children in Lower Prep, Middle Prep, Higher Prep and Form One. If you usually collect 

from Surrey Sports’ Park, these arrangements will remain in place. As a one off for this event, if you wish to collect 

your child from the pool as you will be there supporting them, you may do so. Please complete the ParentMail form 

that will be sent out over the weekend by 5pm on Wednesday 22nd June. I would like to thank Mrs Morris, Mrs 

Bowles and the Surrey Sports Park swimming teachers for organising this event. 

SUMMER  HOLIDAY NETBALL CAMP 

We are delighted to be able to offer a Summer Netball Camp on Thursday 1st September and Friday 2nd September 

for Upper Transition to Form One. It is a wonderful opportunity to improve Netball skills, join in a shooting 

competition and play lots of Netball games. Attached, at the bottom of this Newsletter, is a form to complete if you 

would like your child to attend. 

IAPS NATIONAL SWIMMING FINALS 

Cara McC had her qualifying event at Guildford High School and was one of the 20 individuals in the whole of 

England to be selected on her excellent time for the finals. The finals were held at the Olympic Aquatic Centre in 

London and Cara came 8th in her heat, unfortunately just missing the finals. Only the top 10 go through to the 

finals. Cara has done so well and we are so proud to have her representing Rydes Hill School. Well done! What an 

incredible achievement Cara.  

RYDES HILL SPORTS DAY 2022  

We have had a glorious week of sunshine and what better way to host Sport Days for all of our children. Tuesday saw 

Nursery, Kindergarten, Lower Transition and Upper Transition shine in their races, including the new Car race this 

year for Nursery Acorns. The children competed with smiles on their faces and loved representing their Houses – it 

was an array of colour everywhere!  On Thursday it was time for the Prep Department to show their sporting 

excellence in a variety of races, including steeplechase and baton relay on the Front Lawn. Both days were attended 

by many parents and we were delighted to be back to hosting a normal event and being able to welcome so many of 

you here at Rydes Hill. 
 

Thank you so much to Mr Murray, Mrs Knight and Mr Parr for helping us set up for the events, Chef Dan, Chef John 

and Teresa for serving some delicious refreshments, and Mrs Norville for her brilliant compering of the event. Thank 

you also to Miss Canning and Mrs Jackson for capturing the days events with their brilliant photography. 

PE Department 
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Silver Awards this week 

YEAR GROUP EXCELLENT     
WORK 

EXCELLENT            
CONDUCT 

Nursery Thomas B Emily K 

Kindergarten Wilfred M Georgina W 

Lower Trans Leah Y Megan D 

Upper Trans Mia Z Stephanie B 

Lower Prep Ruby S Alayna K 

Middle Prep Jaime P Isabelle H-F 

Higher Prep Lucinda F Natalie S 

Form One Rachel F Kate M 

 Special Awards this week 

RE Award:  Ella W (MP) for showing amazing understanding 

of her learning his term. 

Science Award:  Josie B (HP) for her in depth research into 

planets. 

Ballet Award:  Mahika M (HP) for successfully auditioning 

for the Royal Ballet School Junior Associates. 

Computing Award:  Isabella D (F1) for her program. 

French Award:  Alan H (KG) for leading his team beautifully 

into completing an assigned task on the days of the week. 

Music Award:  Evie H (LT) for working so hard at her piano. 

PE Award:  Jai S & Oliver H (LP) for stepping up and racing in 

the mens race on Sports Day! 

Drama Award:  Alex W (UT) for his creative ideas when 

editing their film.  

Forest School Award:  Sebastian W (KG) for tidying up and 

thoughtfulness. 

Special Award:  PE Department for organising such a superb 

Sports Day. 

Kindness Award:  Mia Z (UT) for kindly looking after other 

children when they are upset. 

  

House Points for this week 

CAMPION GERALD PATRICIA PETER 

94 33 23 42 

 

 

You can win bonus donations up to £50 for Rydes Hill every day 
during June in #easyfundraising's new Spin to Win giveaway.  

It's completely free to enter, for your chance to win  simply visit: 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/spin-to-win?
utm_campaign=raise-

Diary dates for next week 

Mon 20th June Kindergarten trip to Bocketts Farm. 

Higher Prep speeches for positions of responsibility in Assembly. 

Ice Cream Sale after School led by Lower Preparatory 

Tues 21st June Middle Prep, Higher Prep and Form One trip to Wintershall. 

Weds 22nd June Mufti Day. 

ABRSM Exams. 

Group attending the Good Shepherd Liturgy at Worth Abbey. 

Thurs 23rd June 3:30pm Tea Party Concert for Mrs Fisher’s students. 

6:30pm St Joseph’s and Rydes Hill joint orchestra concert. 

7:30pm FRHPS Thank You Party (Dining Hall). 

Fri 24th June Nursery trip to Hobbledown Farm. 

2:30–3:30pm Prep Swimming Gala at Surrey Sports Park. 
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https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/spin-to-win/?utm_campaign=raise-more&utm_source=social&utm_medium=facebook&utm_content=rm-spin21-f1


FRHPS Summer Fair 
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Nursery Sports Day 
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Pre Prepratory Sports Day 
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Lower Preparatory and Middle Preparatory Sports Day 
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Higher Preparatory and Form One Sports Day 
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